Council of Chairs
Nov. 8, 2011

Present: Cathie Collins, Bryan Hoyt, David Kendall, Jeff Cantrell, Marcia Quesenberry, Robin Benke, Sandy Huguenin, Tom Costa, Amelia Harris, Shannon Blevins, Alex Edwards, Margie Tucker, Ken Tiller

Absent: Suzanne Adams-Ramsey, Rachel Tighe

Marcia Quesenberry and Shannon Blevins were present to discuss the Appalachian Prosperity Project. This collaborative partnership among UVa-Wise, the University of Virginia and the Coalfield region had its origins with the 2004 restructuring act. The project has three major areas of focus: healthcare, K-12 education and economic development. Quesenberry and Blevins detailed a number of initiatives completed to date and outlined plans for future projects.
Huguenin noted that the college expects SACS to follow up with questions concerning our recently submitted interim report, mainly in the area of assessment. There are a number of holes in WEAVE reporting which need to be completed by the end of this semester. Asked if departments accredited by other agencies such as education, nursing and software engineering could substitute those accreditations for the WEAVE report, Harris responded that they could count in place of program review.
Huguenin proposed a number of policy changes to the Catalog and the Faculty Handbook:

· reprieve policy

· requirements for two majors/two degrees

· health sciences degree for those who transfer to a professional school

· incompletes

· Expectation of Continued Employment

· definition of instructors

· senior hires with tenure

· sabbaticals

· mentoring undergraduate research

After the Department Chairs and faculty have a chance to review and discuss these proposals they will be forwarded to the Academic Program Committee and Faculty Senate as appropriate.

